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A message from the Grand Knight 
 

MERRY CHRISTMAS AND HAPPY NEW YEAR FROM OFFICERS AND TRUSTEES OF 
COUNCIL #7528 

 
I want to say a big thank you to all the brothers who have stepped forward and helped make 
December an amazing month.  It all started with a great crowd at the December general 
meeting/1st degree.  We brought 3 new members through the 1st degree and are very happy 
to have them as part of our council.  They are Bill Thomas, Richard Gonzalez, and Jim 
Ellingson.  It has been a long time since I have seen so many brothers at a meeting. 

 Calendar of Events  
Jan 2001   

Jan 2nd General Meeting Room "A" at 7:30 
Jan 13th Spaghetti Dinner to support the 

Parish Layette Society 
Parish Hall 6:00 

Jan 14th Coffee & Donuts (Squires) After all masses 
Jan 16th Planning Meeting Room "A" at 7:30 
Jan 21st Council Free Throw Competition Parish Activity Center 

Signup 12:00pm – 1:00pm 
Shoot 1:00pm – 3:00pm 

Jan 26th-28th Men's Retreat Palisades Retreat Center 
Feb 2001   

Feb 6th General Meeting Room “A” at 7:30 
Feb 16th Youth Mardi Gras TBA 
Feb 20th Planning Meeting Room “A” at 7:30 
Feb 24th District Free Throw Competition Parish Activity Center 

Signup 10:00am – 11:00am 
Shoot 11:00am - 1:00pm 
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Next, we showed a strong belief in charity by coming out and supporting the St. Vincent de 
Paul Society by helping to pack and distribute food and toys to the less fortunate in Federal 
Way.  I know that the St. Vincent de Paul Society really appreciates the support they get 
from this council.  This is a perfect example of how we practice what we learn in our 
degrees. “Charity does not consist of gifts of money alone”. 
 
Finally, we decorated the Church and the Christmas Trees for the Christmas Masses of the 
parish.  We provided ushers for all the Christmas Eve and Christmas Day Masses, as well 
as a security patrol of the parking lots, so parishioners and visitors could feel safe 
celebrating Christmas with us.  This is an excellent example of how we provide support for 
the priests, church, and the parish as a whole.  I could not be prouder of this council.  I really 
believe we are the best Knights of Columbus Council in the Order. 
 
Please come to the next general meeting on January 2nd, 2001 and hear about all the 
exciting things we have planned for the New Year. 
 
Again, I want to say, for the Trustees and officers of the council, Merry 
Christmas and Happy New Year. 
 

Joe Penwell(PGK) 
Trustee 
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Date Birthdays for Jan Date Birthdays for Jan Date Birthdays 
1st Joseph Penwell 15th James Miles   
3rd Roy Nelson 19th F Seatz   
6th Louis Koszarek 19th Patrick Doherty   
6th Charles DeBond 20th Remi Claeys   
7th Roger Gallagher 20th Thomas Skoda   

10th John Fleck 25th Richard Gonzalez   
11th Dan Longpre 28th Tony Robinson   
13th Lawrence Weigel 29th Gerald Duhamel   

Date Anniversaries for Jan Date Anniversaries 
27th David and Mary Seatz   

    
    
    
    
    
 Is your Anniversary Listed?  If not, give Tim Philomeno a Call ☺ 
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We will be Praying the Rosary before the General Meeting on Janua
to attend this very fulfilling experience.  We will start at 7:00PM in th

uncil Directory(Tim Philomeno) 
I hope everyone is pleased with the printing of the Council Directory
an annual event at the end of each calendar year.  Remember to ke
any data changes or corrections.  Thanks to all who responded 

cruitment (Joe Penwell) 
Thank you so much for all of your efforts this year.  Because of you,
8 new members to the council to date.  We can’t let up now though.
out for a prospective member.  Keep a Form 100 handy.  See any u
Tim Philomeno if you need one. 

en’s Palisades Retreat 
This is a unique experience for all who attend.  This year the Men’s 
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Parish Contact Joe Penwell Jpenwell@msn.com 253-941-6339 
Insurance Agent Steve Voiland  206-901-9138 
Cross/Compass Editor Tim Philomeno Tphilome@sparling.com 253-661-2296 

THE 365 CLUB BY MAIL 
Supporting Vocations is simple!  All you have to do is join The Pennies For Heaven 
Crusade.  The best way to do this is by becoming a member of  The 365 Club.  Donate a 
penny-a-day for a year ($3.65 or more if you can) and offer a prayer a day for a year for 
Vocations!  Pennies add up quickly and the prayers help.  For Brothers who cannot always 
join us at our meetings, here is your chance to stand up and be counted as a supporter. 

CLIP AND MAIL 
 
To:  Gerald Duhamel, 365 Chairman 
Yes, count me in as a Member of The 365 Club!  I want to do my part to support Vocations. 
Here is my contribution of $ _______________  Name:  ____________________________ 
Address: ________________________________ City:  ____________________________ 
Mail your check to: 

The 365 Club 
Knights of Columbus, Council #7528 

34902 30th AVE SW 
Federal Way, WA 98023 
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is $105 (suggested donation) plus $25 non-refundable deposit.  If you want to sign up 
this event, please call the Retreat Captain, Jim Miles at (253) 941-1260.  This weeken
will fill up fast so call and register today. 



Programs and Activities (cont’d)  
 
Husky Stadium Concession Health Cards 

As you all know, our experience running the Husky Stadium Concession stand 
this year was an unexpected boon for the council netting us almost $2,000.  In 
order to work this event, our brothers, wives, daughters, sons, and friends had 
to pass the health department test and become certified.  The cost of this test 
and the certification is being born by the council.  Joe Penweill, one of the 
organizers of this event, made a challenge at the last General Meeting to all 
who participated to “Pay for your own card if you can”.  The cost to the council 
was $224 ($8.00 per person).  If you are able, please send your check to your 
Financial Secretary,Tim Philomeno at 34902 30th AVE SW, Federal Way, WA  
98023. 
Thanks again to all who participated. 

Juan Lezcano 
Congratulations to Juan in becoming a Deacon of St. Vincent de Paul Parish.  
The entire Council wishes you all the very best in this endeavor. 

Spaghetti Dinner to Help the Layette Society 
The Council will be hosting a Spaghetti dinner on Saturday, January 13, at 
6:00pm.  The proceeds from this dinner will go to help the Layette Society of St. 
Vincent de Paul Parish.  See the church bulletin for more information on this 
wonderful organization.  Please plan to help on this evening.  A signup sheet 
will be passed at the January General Meeting. 

Help Habitat for Humanity 
Joe Connor is asking us to help cleanup a downed tree on property adjoining 
the Habitat for Humanity acreage in Federal Way. If we have a 10-man work 
party, we should be able to get this tree cut up and removed from the 
neighbor’s garden in about 4 hours.  Joe will have several chain saws available. 
We will have a signup sheet at the January General Meeting. 
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